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Key to sections of the Official Information Act 1982 under which information has been 
withheld. 

Certain information in this document has been withheld under one or more of the 
following sections of the Official Information Act, as applicable: 

[1] 9(2)(a) - to protect the privacy of natural persons, including deceased people 
  

[2] 9(2)(b)(i) - to protect trade secrets 
 

[3] 9(2)(b)(ii) - to avoid unreasonable prejudice to the commercial position of the 
person who supplied the information or who is the subject of the information 
 

[4] 9(2)(ba) - to protect information that is subject to an obligation of confidence, or 
that was or could be provided under legal compulsion, where making the 
information available would be likely to prejudice the supply of similar 
information and it is in the public interest for that information to continue to be 
supplied 
 

[5] 9(2)(d) - to avoid prejudice to the substantial economic interests of New 
Zealand 
 

[6] 9(2)(g)(i) - to maintain the effective conduct of public affairs through the free 
and frank expression of opinions 
 

[7] 9(2)(h) - to maintain legal professional privilege 
 

[8] 9(2)(i) - to enable the Crown to carry out commercial activities without 
disadvantage or prejudice. 

Where information has been withheld, a numbered reference to the applicable section 
of the Official Information Act has been made, as listed above. For example, an [8] 
appearing where information has been withheld in a release document refers to section 
9(2)(i). 

In preparing this Information Release, the Treasury has considered the public interest 
considerations in section 9(1) of the Official Information Act. 
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and the SCF situation specifically. However, we will keep an open view as to the suite 
of potential options. 
 
Others are seeking potential opportunities and may seek to enjoin the Crown in 
these (i.e. as per the situation as presented in October 2009) 
 
In this context, there are also other interested parties who see the potential for gain in 
taking over SCF and possibly to do this ahead of any significant restructuring. These 
are the same interests that were seeking Crown support over the October/November 
period.   
 
The type of deal that you might be presented with is that the Crown bears some of the 
risk of the transaction through some form of Crown underwriting of the risks associated 
with SCF. This could be the Crown providing an undertaking in the form of additional 
guarantee to support the company or acquiring/underwriting impaired assets.  
 
We understand that there has been recent increased activity around such a proposal 
and that both you and also senior people in Treasury have had hints about the fragility 
of SCF situation and we also expect, pressure will be applied for the Crown to partner 
in any such “rescue” proposal. 
 
This is no different from the situation in October 2009 and, as noted above, our advice 
has not changed on this. In some respects, it appears to us to be a recirculation of 
news that you are already aware of.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Brian McCulloch, Director, Financial Operations,                                  
Joanna Gordon, Manager, Financial Markets,                
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